corresp. Lenfant

Public Health Service

National Institutes of Health National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute Bethesda, Maryland 20892

November 20, 1989

Pe & Jacobs

R.L.

D. Reed

Dr. Henry W. Blackburn, Jr. Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health University of Minnesota 611 Beacon Street, S. E. Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Dear Henry:

Just a note to thank you for sending me a copy of the <u>New England Journal of Medicine</u> article and your editorial that we discussed in Japan.

As I mentioned to you, I am going to discuss this matter with the staff, particularly with regard to your conference proposal. Once we have completed this discussion, I will communicate with you again.

With best regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Claude Lenfant, M.D. Director

Plante